

Victory Baptist Church 1830 Montana Hwy. 35 Kalispell, MT 59901 (406) 752-5651

MISSION BOARD Baptist International Missions, Inc. PO Box 9 Harrison, TN 37341

(423) 344-5050

Dear Praying Friends and Family,

Thank you for your prayers for us and the souls in the Flathead Valley these past months.

Four weeks ago we were contacted by an elderly pastor from Wisconsin through our church website. He asked us to check in on his grandson who had moved to our area some time ago. Last Saturday we were finally able to meet Noah and his fiancée. Noah gave a testimony of salvation but, his fiancée did not stay to speak with us. Please pray for us as we strive to reach this young couple. We also ask for continued prayers for the many people we have met during soulwinning who did not want to accept the gift of salvation. We have the opportunity to share the gospel with unsaved souls nearly every time we go soulwinning. Pray that the Lord would use us to reach the many who have no interest in the things of God. Please continue praying that we would find a better meeting place for our church. We are thankful that we have a place to hold services, we just need a larger space in a better location with room for Sunday School classes.

As we are writing this letter the Russian Government is still trying to seize thirty percent of the funds we have left in Russia. Most of you might remember that we were forced to sell our home and land for less than twenty percent of it's value. Those funds have been keeping a number of missionaries on the field. Please pray that this issue will come to an end, and, also in our favor.

Later this week Dee and I will be flying to Dwight, Illinois, for the thirty-first annual Midwest Christian Boys' Football Camp. Please pray for this meeting as it has been used mightily by the Lord over the past three decades. There are missionaries and pastors all over the world as a direct result of this "Man Camp" held by First Baptist Church of Dwight, Illinois. Pray for Dee as she will be part of the extensive medical team taking care of over three hundred and fifty players. We look forward to giving a report next month of the souls saved and the decisions made during this intense summer camp.



An invitation during Football Camp 2023

Your Servants for Jesus' Sake,